Justin Hol

Somerset UK

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am currently living in the UK since leaving Australia in 1983.  I am married with 3 children and now hold dual nationality.

I am a serving member of HM Forces and hold the rank of Major in the Royal Marine Commandos.  I joined in 1986 and have served operationally in the Persian Gulf in '88, Iraq in '91, Northern Ireland 93-95, on various Maritime Counter Terrorist and Counter drug operations worldwide, Afghanistan in '02 and again in Iraq in '03.

The reason I am submitting this email is that I am regularly surprised by the number of other Australians serving in HM Forces across the services.  There are as many different reasons why as there are individuals serving, however a common thread that I have found is that in the 80's and early 90's, those who wanted to serve opeationally went abroad because the ADF was ill-regarded by the Australian public at large and were rather like Koalas; not to be shot at or exported.  That has clearly changed in recent years and the ADF has a well earned and respected reputation.  I have made a career in HM Forces and accrued a great deal of experience over the years, however I would welcome the opportunity to contribute to the operational capability of the ADF in any way possible.  Certainly I would have no objection to registering my name and details with the Australian High Commission and have a personal liability to return to Australia and serve in whatever capacity comensurate with my rank and experience should it ever be required.  I suspect many other Australians serving in HM Forces would do the same.

Yours Sincerely

Justin Holt

Major MBE Royal Marines
